Urgent Concerns Regarding Animal Welfare at the Town of Hempstead Animal Shelter

From: Jonathan Colon <u>Jpinky67@outlook.com</u>

To: animalinfo@hempsteadny.gov animalinfo@hempsteadny.gov

Sent: Friday, March 22 at 11:16 AM

Dear Town of Hempstead Animal Shelter

I am writing as a deeply concerned citizen and animal advocate. Recent reports of unethical practices at your shelter have reached me, and I feel compelled to be a voice for the animals in your care.

Specifically, I am troubled by allegations that your shelter is not conducting thorough background checks before releasing animals to rescues. This raises serious concerns about animals potentially being placed in unsafe or unsuitable environments.

I urge you to immediately review your procedures and take the necessary steps to ensure the safety and well-being of all animals. The community trusts you to provide responsible care, and these allegations undermine that trust.

Please provide a prompt response outlining the actions you will take to address this issue.

Sincerely,

"Their Voice"